Academy of Medical Education Scholars

December 18, 2009

Minutes
Present: Helen Amerongen, Doug Campos-Outcalt, Bill Johnson, Kevin Moynahan, Jack Nolte, Paul Standley, Marc Tischler

Goals for 2010
There was general agreement that our major goals for 2010 should be 1) to develop a systematic program for documenting educational scholarship and supporting its use in the promotion process, and 2) to coordinate an integrated 2-campus faculty development program.

Educational Scholarship
In addition to discussing the 2010 Furrow Awards and AMES grants, the January meeting will be largely devoted to planning the development of an educators’ portfolio system and considering ways to support the use of education-related accomplishments in promotion decisions. In preparation for this meeting, Paul Standley will circulate relevant P&T documents currently in use and Jack will circulate revised documents currently under consideration. At the January meeting, Jack will review the current status of efforts to revise the P&T guidelines and will present an overview of educators’ portfolio systems currently used at other schools.
Faculty Development
The February meeting will be devoted to planning future faculty development activities. Jack and Paul Standley will present an inventory of programs currently in place on both campuses, and we can begin to discuss what is missing and how to address this. There was considerable interest in reviving something comparable to the former Dean’s Teaching Scholars Program; participation in such a revised program might be a reasonable prerequisite for Academy membership, or for new block and clerkship directors.

Phoenix faculty currently have three workshops scheduled for 2010: “Strategies of Interactive Lecturing” (Paul Standley, January 13, 3–4:30); “Using Educational Technologies” (presenter TBD, March 4, 3–4:30); “Teaching Pearls of Wisdom” (AMES members, May 12, 3–4:30). The third of these is already planned as a bi-campus activity, and we will try to teleconference the first two. Paul Standley and Doug are the likely Phoenix presenters at the Teaching Pearls of Wisdom workshop. We need two Tucson participants in this workshop, one clinical and one basic science faculty member, both from the Academy; if you are interested, please contact Paul Standley.
Concerns
Concerns were expressed again about the lack of involvement by some members in Academy activities. It was decided that all members would be asked to supply a brief statement of their plans for participation in 2010 Academy activities, and of what they hope to accomplish through these activities; not providing this would be taken to indicate withdrawal from the Academy.
